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September 19, 2006                 Las Vegas  

 (702) 486-2043 
 
 
TO:  ALL LICENSED MANUFACTURERS AND INTERESTED 

PERSONS 
 
SUBJECT: CHANGE TO SUBMISSION AND APPROVAL PROCESS FOR 

ASSOCIATED EQUIPMENT 
 
 

The State Gaming Control Board adopted a new submission and approval 
process in accordance with Regulation 14.260 for associated equipment, which 
was detailed in an industry letter, dated April 24, 2006.   

 
In a continuing effort to streamline this new process, the Technology 

Division hereby provides further advice regarding submissions to the Division.   
 
Effective immediately, please send all associated equipment submissions 

via email or regular mail to: 
  
   Travis Foley, Lab Manager 
   State Gaming Control Board 
   Technology Division 
   555 East Washington Street, Suite 2600 
   Las Vegas, Nevada 89101 
   or 
   tfoley@gcb.nv.gov 

 
Submissions should be made using the new forms provided by the 

Technology Division.  Submission forms and approval procedures are available on 
the Board’s website at www.gaming.nv.gov/agency_forms.htm#tech.  Forms and 
procedures can also be requested from the Technology Division at (702) 486-2043. 
 

Additionally, the following contact information is provided: 
 
• For conceptual discussions/inquiries regarding gaming devices and 

associated equipment: 
Joe Bertolone, Chief 
(775) 684-7702 
or 
Travis Foley, Lab Manager 
(702) 486-2048  
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• For gaming device submissions: 
Travis Foley, Lab Manager 
(702) 486-2048  
 

• For associated equipment submissions: 
Jim Barbee, Senior Engineer 
(702) 486-2240 

 
• For field services (field inspection) inquiries: 

Ross Gibson, Senior Engineer 
(702) 486-2050 

 
If you have any questions regarding these matters, please do not hesitate to 

contact Joe Bertolone, Chief of the Technology Division, at (775) 684-7702. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark A. Clayton 
Board Member 
 

MC/TF:je 
  
cc: Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman 
 Bobby L. Siller, Board Member 
 Joe Bertolone, Chief, Technology Division 
 Records and Research Services 
 


